
CNYR SCCA March 2024 Meeting Minutes 
 
The April 2024 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at the 
Liverpool, NY American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 10-April. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:11pm. There were 13 members in 
attendance. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio welcomed two new members to the meeting and the club; Mark (NB 
Miata), and Shawn (’78 Malibu) who are both interested in AutoX. RE Donofrio reviewed 
the past weekend’s 14-hour endurance race at Daytona International. The facility and 
driving experience were awe-inspiring! Highly recommended!  
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro reported he pulled his BMW out of winter storage. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini provided the Region’s financial report for the month to be uploaded to 
the club website with the monthly meeting minutes. 
 
Secretary Report: 
Secretary Leubner reported the March meeting minutes had been loaded on the club 
website. Also, the Secretary reported his Miata was taken out of winter storage. 
 
Solo Report: 
Solo Chair VanVranken reported he will be picking up the Solo trailer Saturday and will 
be planning a trailer clean-out event before the season’s first event (weekend of April 
27-28.) He also reported that so far, 6 drivers have signed up for the Novice school on 
April 27, and 11 drivers have signed up for the Solo event on April 28th. Get your 
reservations in! 
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering reported the next RallyX event will be this Saturday. So far, 16 
competitors have signed up. 
 
Flagging Report: 
Mick Levy reported Opening Day and the Green Grand Prix are quickly coming up at 
Watkins Glen International. 
 
Old Business: 
A reminder for Solo Safety Stewards to check their renewal dates and get recertified 
(online) before your credentials expires. 
 
  



New Business: 
Dennis Hesse is looking into holding a Street Survival event this August at the Esta 
Drag Strip in Cicero. Anyone interested in assisting, please contact Dennis. 
 
Karl Hughes reported he will purchase a First-Aid kit for the Solo trailer. 
 
The next General Membership meeting will be Wednesday, May 8th. 
 
Mick Levy made a motion to adjourn, the motion was seconded by Karl Hughes and 
unanimously approved at 7:56pm. 
 
Submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 
 


